From: Karren Wallace

Sent: Thursday, December 22, 2022 2:46 PM

To: Vicki McDonald; clerk@arran-elderslie.ca; Annilene McRobb; lgreen@southgate.ca; Sarah Johnson

Subject: RE: Fruin Source Water Protection Committee Appointment

Please be advised at the December 5, 2022 meeting of Township of Wellington North Council the following appointment was made:

THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Wellington North approve the appointment of John Fruin as the municipal representative to the Saugeen Valley Drinking Water Source Protection Committee for the Municipality of Arran-Elderslie, Municipality of Brockton, Town of Hanover, Town of Minto, Township of Southgate and Township of Wellington North for the term of Council.

CARRIED

Karren Wallace, Director Legislative Services/Clerk

Phone) 519-848-3620 ext 4227

Email) <u>kwallace@wellington-north.com</u>

From: Vicki McDonald

Sent: Thursday, December 1, 2022 11:21 AM

To: clerk@arran-elderslie.ca; annilene@town.minto.on.ca; Lindsey Green; Sarah Johnson

Cc: Sherri Walden; Tanya Patterson; kwallace@wellington-north.com

Subject: Source Water Protection Committee Appointment

Good morning,

I received a query regarding the appointment of a joint representative from our municipalities to the Saugeen, Grey Sauble, Northern Bruce Peninsula Drinking Water Source Water Protection Committee. For the past few years, John Fruin has been our joint representative on this committee. Mr. Fruin has confirmed his willingness to continue as a committee member for this term of council (2022-2026).

Should there be no other individuals that have indicated their interest in serving on this committee, I would recommend the appointment of Mr. Fruin to the Source Water Protection Committee. It is my understanding that each municipality is required to pass a motion re-appointing Mr. Fruin to this committee. Hanover will be passing their appointment by-law December 19th and I believe North Wellington is approving the appointment this week.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any concerns or if you require John's contact information.

Thank you,

Karren Wallace, Director Legislative Services/Clerk

Phone) 519-848-3620 ext 4227

Email) kwallace@wellington-north.com

From: Karren Wallace

Sent: December 1, 2022 2:22 PM

To: Vicki McDonald <<u>vmcdonald@hanover.ca</u>>; <u>annilene@town.minto.on.ca</u>; Lindsey Green <<u>lgreen@southgate.ca</u>>; clerk@arran-elderslie.ca; SJohnson@brockton.ca

Cc: Sherri Walden <swalden@hanover.ca>; Tanya Patterson <tpatterson@hanover.ca>

Subject: RE: Source Water Protection Committee Appointment

Our resolution only appointed John for our term of Council

Resolution 2018-445

Moved: Councillor McCabe Seconded: Councillor Burke

THAT the Council of the of the Corporation of the Township of Wellington North approve the appointment of John Fruin as the municipal representative to the Saugeen Valley Drinking Water Source Protection Committee for the Municipality of Arran-Elderslie, Municipality of Brockton, Town of Hanover, Town of Minto, Township of Southgate and Township of Wellington North for the term of Council.

CARRIED

Karren Wallace, Director Legislative Services/Clerk

Phone) 519-848-3620 ext 4227

Email) kwallace@wellington-north.com

From: Vicki McDonald

Sent: December 1, 2022 2:06 PM

To: annilene@town.minto.on.ca; Lindsey Green Igreen@southgate.ca; clerk@arran-elderslie.ca;

SJohnson@brockton.ca

Cc: Sherri Walden <<u>swalden@hanover.ca</u>>; Tanya Patterson <<u>tpatterson@hanover.ca</u>>; Karren Wallace

< KWallace@wellington-north.com>

Subject: FW: Source Water Protection Committee Appointment

Hi everyone,

Subsequent to my earlier email regarding the appointment of a representative to Source Protection Committee (SPC), I received a response from Carl Seider who is the Chair of the Committee. He confirmed that John Fruin's appointment doesn't expire until 2024. Our Region operates on a 5-year renewal cycle. He indicated that the Committee will not be renewing municipal representatives until later in 2023 and we should expect to receive a notice from the SPC.

We are in the process of preparing committee appointments and I jumped the gun in my eagerness.

Sorry for any confusion.

Vicki McDonald, AMCT Clerk Town of Hanover 341 10th St. Hanover ON N4N 1P5 t 519.364.2780 x 1231 | f 519.364.6456 e vmcdonald@hanover.ca | hanover.ca

This communication is confidential and may contain information protected by privacy legislation. Unauthorized use is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify sender immediately by telephone.

From: Vicki McDonald

Sent: Thursday, December 1, 2022 11:21 AM

To: clerk@arran-elderslie.ca; annilene@town.minto.on.ca; Lindsey Green; Sarah Johnson

Cc: Sherri Walden; Tanya Patterson; kwallace@wellington-north.com

Subject: Source Water Protection Committee Appointment

Good morning,

I received a query regarding the appointment of a joint representative from our municipalities to the Saugeen, Grey Sauble, Northern Bruce Peninsula Drinking Water Source Water Protection Committee. For the past few years, John Fruin has been our joint representative on this committee. Mr. Fruin has confirmed his willingness to continue as a committee member for this term of council (2022-2026).

Should there be no other individuals that have indicated their interest in serving on this committee, I would recommend the appointment of Mr. Fruin to the Source Water Protection Committee. It is my understanding that each municipality is required to pass a motion re-appointing Mr. Fruin to this committee. Hanover will be passing their appointment by-law December 19th and I believe North Wellington is approving the appointment this week.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any concerns or if you require John's contact information.

Thank you,

Vicki McDonald, AMCT Clerk Town of Hanover 341 10th St. Hanover ON N4N 1P5 t 519.364.2780 x 1231 | f 519.364.6456 e vmcdonald@hanover.ca | hanover.ca

This communication is confidential and may contain information protected by privacy legislation. Unauthorized use is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify sender immediately by telephone.